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	Attending:
	Cathy Cole
	Mary Hulett
	Peter Bird

	
	Ginger Long
	Mike Vann
	Laurence Kirsch

	
	Kathy Hodges
	Bill Poteat
	Bill Rote

	
	Thom Belote
	Dan Hill
	Richard Edwards

	Guests: 
	
	
	


1. Welcome

Cathy Cole opened the meeting with a reading by Barbara Kingsolver. 

2. Consent Agenda

a. February Minutes—reviewed proposed changes to the minutes from February. One change was noted by Bill Poteat to retract an edit. 
Mary moved to accept the minutes as amended. 
Kathy seconded the motion. 
The motion was approved.

b. March Agenda—reviewed the agenda. Cathy proposed adding discussion item regarding the Southeast District of UUA Meeting. 
Bill moved to accept the agenda as amended. 
Mike seconded the motion.
The motion was approved. 
3. Services Fair, March 22nd: Cathy requested volunteers to table at the Board table on March 22nd. 
4. Southeast District of UUA: There is an annual district meeting on 4/18 at noon in Greensboro. This is where the UUA will vote to dissolve the SE district and merge into the Southern District. Cathy will be attending and will be looking for volunteers from the Board and from the congregation. Cathy will send information to Board members after the meeting. 
5. Minster’s Report: Thom distributed the Minister’s report in advance of the meeting. Jacqueline is leaving the staff to begin her internship at ERUUF. Thom will begin putting together search activities to fill Jacqueline’s position. Discussed goal in strategic plan regarding a potential increase in hours for the membership position. Target is to have the position filled by or around June 1st. 
6. Stewardship Update: Mary met with the Stewardship Committee last night, and reports are that it is going well. The plans for the rest of the drive include moving to more of a year-round system, which is the focus of encouraging members to become sustainers. As of today, we have 98 families pledging with a little over 216k in pledges. This represents one-third of membership, and approximately half of the annual budget. Discussed metrics that can be used to gauge our progress thus far. Further outreach efforts are ongoing, including email campaign as well as outreaching members by phone who have not pledged. 
7. Space Exploration Update: Mary reported there has not been another meeting regarding space exploration. However, we have signed the contract with Phil, and we are paying his invoices as they are submitted and the preschool is reimbursing half of the cost to us. Invoices are being approved according to established protocols. Discussed concern that there is still not a formal agreement with the preschool, in terms of what they are getting for paying half of these costs, as well as why we are not able to provide the preschool with any formal agreement without congregational input and approval. We are the only party to the contractual agreement with the architect and the plans developed will belong to The Community Church.  Discussed restarting regular conversations with the preschool leadership through the Negotiating Subcommittee of the Space Exploration Team. Mary will send a letter upon submission of the first invoice to the preschool bounding the terms of our agreement to draw plans that would meet their needs. 
Mary requested a motion to add Brad Kosiba to the Negotiating Subcommittee. Discussed the role and purpose of the committee, which reports to the Board. Also discussed whether a Board Member should participate directly in the meetings, but there were no volunteers. 

Bill made a motion to add Brad Kosiba to the Negotiating Subcommittee. 

Pete seconded the motion. 

All in favor with none opposed. 
8. Governance, Proposed Revision to Bylaws: Bill Poteat discussed plan for developing and approving revisions to the bylaws, by which the Board will approve its proposed revisions at its March and April meetings, the proposals would be distributed to the congregation in May, and would be voted upon by the congregation at the June congregational meeting. The Board began with discussion of what constitutes the congregation, according to the Bylaws. Discussed the terms of membership in the congregation and whether that includes everyone present or involved in the congregation, or, official members of the church. After discussion, agreed that the current definition of congregation as written in the Bylaws should stand. The discussion was organized around five proposed motions for bylaws revisions: 
a. Motion #1:  Revise the Board of Trustees election procedures. 
Bill made a motion to approve the proposed changes. 
Mary seconded the motion. 
Discussed 

Bill accepted the amendments to the draft revisions. 

All in favor with none opposing. 

b. Motion #2:  Revise procedures for filling Board vacancies. 
Mary made a motion to approve the proposed changes. 
Ginger seconded the motion. 
Discussion included changing language regarding timelines for filling vacancies through the next election cycle. Discussed need to see language in writing. 
Mary withdrew her motion; this item will be reviewed at April meeting. 

c. Motion #3:  Revise the procedure for removing a Trustee. 
Cathy Cole made a motion to approve the changes as written.

Mike seconded the motion. 

Discussed purpose in changing from simple majority vote to a 2/3 majority vote. 

All in favor with none opposed. 


d. Motion #4:  Revise the procedure for selecting the Search Committee. 

Mary moved that this amendment be carried over until April meeting to bring language from the Board of Trustees election procedures into the Search Committee election procedures. Discussed need to clarify nominations from the floor as a part of this discussion, as well as clarifying that the Board’s role in presenting the slate of candidates to the congregation. Suggested that the Governance Committee make another attempt in advance of the next meeting, and Mary and Laurence will try to provide historical documents/wording to Bill Poteat and Kathy Hodges for review. 
e. Motion #5:  Make Clarifications.
These were suggested to clarify meaning, rather than change meaning. Discussed each revision in detail and need for policy clarification. Amendments were made to several of the proposed changes and were recorded. These changes will be presented at the next meeting. 
9. Budget, Staff Salary Increases for 2015-16: Thom shared his approach to staff compensation increases in terms of team relations, equity and fairness to the entire staff team. Thom met with the Human Resources Committee last week and shared his proposal and thoughts. Discussed uniform percentage increase approach versus targeted increases according to UUA salary guidelines by position, as well as the limited role that the Board has in setting salary increases for staff beyond Thom’s position as the Chief of Staff.  We do not have comparative data among local churches. 
Mary made a motion to approve, as the budget allows, a 3% increase across the staff. 

Cathy seconded the motion. 

All in favor; with one abstention. 

Due to lack of time, we agreed that we would hold the discussion of the minister’s salary until next month. 
10. Closing:
Cathy made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Mike seconded the motion. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:06pm. 
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